
 

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Glanden called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Secretary Rager led the Pledge of Allegiance 

ROLL CALL: Mayor Glanden asked Secretary Rager for a roll call. 

 Mayor:   William “Chick” Glanden Present 

 Secretary:  Pete Rager   Present 

 Councilmembers: Ricky Maddox   Present 

    Virginia Simpler   Present 

    Connie Summers  Present 

  

 Town Solicitor:  Dianna Stuart   Present    

READING AND APPROVING OF THE LAST MEETING MINUTES: 

 Councilmember Maddox made a motion with a second by Councilmember Simpler to accept the 

minutes of the regular meeting on November 1, 2023, motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

WATER REPORT/ TREASURER’S REPORT/ CODE ENFORCEMENT/ POLICE REPORT 

 Code Enforcement/Water Report – Dustan reported the Gazebo is coming along and the pole 

building construction has started. He also stated ne is waiting to hear from Artesian concerning the 

water tower property.  Unregistered vehicles have been tagged. 

Councilmember Rager made motion with a second by Councilmember Maddox to accept the 

Code Enforcement/Water reports as presented, motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT: NONE  

NEW BUSINESS: 

 Tax Appeal - Linda Gaudet Tax Appeal – Linda did not show for the meeting, Council member 

Maddox made a motion with a second by Councilmember Simpler to table this matter to a late date 

motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 Elections – Mayor Glanden stated the seat for Mayor and one council member we going to be 

up for election this year.  He explained the requirements. 

 Christmas Decoration Contest – judging will be completed on December 18 & 19 with the 

winners to be announced at the next meeting. 

WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 6, 2023 

TOWN OF FREDERICA 



OLD BUSINESS:  

Town Center Requitements Discussion - Council member Maddox made a motion with a second by 

Councilmember Simpler to table this matter to a late date motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

OPEN FLOOR :  

Councilmember Maddox asked what the funds in the CIF fund were. Alice Green explained that 

it was the Capital Improvement Fund. The funds are there from previously approved projects. 

TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS:  

Councilmember Rager thanked everyone for their support dealing with his family commitments.  

Mayor Glanden reminded everyone that Levy County Commission Robert Scott would be at the 

Firehouse Thursday December 7th at 6:00 to explain the new county assessment project and encouraged 

all to attend. 

With no further business, Councilmember Rager made a motion with a second by Councilmember 

Summers to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 7:38 

 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

 

Pete Rager 
Secretary   
 

 

 


